
For the best experience, open this PDF portfolio in
Acrobat 9 or Adobe Reader 9, or later.

Get Adobe Reader Now!

http://www.adobe.com/go/reader




Tennessee Sigma Nu 
Tennessee Tech University, Cookeville, TN 


Tennessee Sigma Nu Chapter 
Chartered: 11 May 1968. Number 86. 


 
Goals for 2007-2008 


The goals of the chapter for 2007-2008 were 
to continue to promote the professional growth 
and development of its members and non-
members, increase membership, and start 
reaching out to the student body and local 
community 


Activities 
Sadly, our plans to work with the Habitat for 
Humanity were crushed due to severe weather.  
We aided in holding an Engineering Career 
Fair, promoted Mechanical Engineering during 
Homecoming, Engineering Week, and at a 
Introduction to the Different Engineering 
Majors for Basic Engineering and High School 
Students.  We held our regular meetings, with 
various speakers, touching on areas such as 
Graduate School, Leadership, and Adjusting 
from College to the Workplace.  We also held 
an end of year banquet honoring the new 
initiates.  Our speaker for the banquet was an 
Engineer from NASA-Huntsville, Dr. Allen. 


Graduates 
Hannah Barger - Smith Seckman Reid, Inc  
Kevin Barham - Eastman Chemical  
Jason Champion - Shaw-AREVA Mox  
Isaac Chandler -  Unknown 
Nicholas Currier -  Mississippi Sate, PhD in 


Computational Engineering  
Kyle Davis - Auburn, MBA  
Luke Denney - Flowserve 
Christin Dyer - Undecided  
Joshua Earley - Eastman Chemical  
Nicholas Franklin - Mueller  
Daniel Garrett - TN Tech, Pre-Med 
James Klein - TVA - Watt’s Bar Nuclear  
Aaron Lawson - Eastman Chemical  
Joshua Morgan - Adtran 
Viktor Orekhov - Virginia Tech, PhD in 


Mechanical Engineering  
Robert Patrick -  Trane 
Brett Steigerwaldt - University of Utah, PhD 


in Robotics 
Bryan Webb - Aerospace Testing Alliance  


Awards & Recognition 
Viktor Orekhov - 1st Place ASME Poster 


Competition 
James Klein - 3rd Place ASEE-SE Research 


Paper/Poster Contest 
Micah Murphy, Matthew Lewis - Engineering 


Joint Council Scholarship 


Hannah Barger - ASHRAE Scholarship 
Names of New Members 
Fall 2007 Pledges 


David Bryant Houston McConnell 
Roland Decicco Adam Poore 
Cory Duggin Herman Radke, III 
Nicholas Hitchcock Richard Russell 
Anthony Todd Kaller Trevor Sweafford  
Matthew Lewis Megan Wellbaum  


Spring 2008 Pledges 
Joshua Duvall Nathan Lister 
Nathan Halcomb David Schwer 
Mallory Johnston Oren Yair 
Brien Lewis  


Transfer of Responsibilities 
We have all of our previous data, forms, and 
reports saved on a jump drive, backed up on a 
computer, and a hard copy saved in a folder.  
The new officers sat down with the old 
officers and reviewed over all of the duties 
held during the previous year.  All of the data 
was given to the new officers, along with a 
summary of important details and dates to 
have specific information, thoughts, details, 
and paper work completed, along with ideas 
from the experience learned during the 
previous year. 


Plans for 2008-2009 
For the upcoming year, our chapter hopes to 
reach out more to the community, through 
outreach and service projects.  There are plans 
to create posters which will cover several of 
the Senior Elective Classes to give people 
more insight into what these classes entail. 
 
We are looking into several new ideas for 
fundraising, and selling TTU Mechanical 
Engineering Polo shirts, to promote ME.  
There are also plans for an end-of-the-year 
banquet, as well as great speakers for the up-
coming school year.  


Chapter Officers 
President Micah Murphy 
Vice President Aaron Lawson 
Treasurer Robert Patrick 
Secretary Jacob Bentley 
Webmaster Jason Champion 


Chapter Advisor 
Dr. Christopher Wilson 


Contact Information 
http://orgs.tntech.edu/pts 
PiTauSigmaTNTech@gmail.com 


Reporter 
Micah Murphy 
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Tennessee Sigma Nu 
Tennessee Tech University, Cookeville, TN 


Tennessee Sigma Nu Chapter 
Chartered: 11 May 1968. Number 86. 


 
Goals for 2008-2009 


The goals of the chapter for 2008-2009 were 
to continue to promote the professional growth 
and development of its members and non-
members, increase membership, and start 
reaching out to the student body and local 
community 


Activities 
Our plans to work with the Habitat for 
Humanity didn’t work out due to University 
scheduling. We promoted Mechanical 
Engineering during Homecoming and 
Engineering Week.  The main accomplishment 
during the year was the opening of a PTS 
staffed Mechanical Engineering tutoring 
center.  We held our regular meetings, with 
various speakers, touching on areas such as 
Graduate School and leadership.  In addition 
to selling Mechanical Engineering polos, we 
produced PTS chapter t-shirts to increase 
campus exposure.  We also held an end of the 
year banquet honoring the new initiates.  Our 
speaker for the banquet was Dr. Glenn 
Cunningham and students from his steam 
power class talking about alternative energy.   


Graduates 
Jacob Bentley                        Chelsea McCrary 
Andrew Bryant                 Houston McConnell 
Michael Casutto                        Micah Murphy 
Michael Coradini                      Herman Radke 
Cory Duggin                           Richard Russell 
Daniel Forbes                             David Schwer 
Tristan Laher                                 Daniel Sims  
Matt Lewis                                Jeremy Swayze 
Nathan Lister                      Bradley Thompson 
                                                           Oren Yair 
 


Awards & Recognition 
Andrew Bryaant, Micah Murphy, Mallory 


Johnston, and Daniel Forbes- Engineering 
Joint Council Scholarship 


Matt Lewis – Baja SAE Captain, Baja SAE 
received 4th and 17th place in Auburn, AL 


Mallory Johnston ($4000), Richard Russell 
($1000), and Bradley Thompson ($1000) – 
ASHRAE Scholarship 


Bradley Thompson – 2007-2008 OVC Scholar 
Athlete 


 
Names of New Members 
Fall 2008 Pledges 


Michael Coradini                      Andrew Martin 
Mitchell Davis                          Blair Nicholson 
Ruth Diroff                                  Steven Rosch 
Charles Huddleston                        Daniel Sims 
Jason Hunter                       Bradley Thompson 
Tristan Laher                           Nathan Winslett  


Spring 2009 Pledges 
Billy Bates                                 Daniel Morgan 
Adam Cox                                    Justin Newell 
Charles Davis                                Josh Roberts 
Justin Garrard                              Jacob Phillips 
Nick Hibdon                                  James Smith 
Kurt Hodges  


Transfer of Responsibilities 
We have all of our previous data, forms, and 
reports saved on a jump drive, backed up on a 
computer, and a hard copy saved in a folder.  
The new officers sat down with the old 
officers and reviewed over all of the duties 
held during the previous year.  All of the data 
was given to the new officers, along with a 
summary of important details and dates to 
have specific information, thoughts, details, 
and paper work completed, along with ideas 
from the experience learned during the 
previous year. 


Plans for 2009-2010 
For the upcoming year, our chapter hopes to 
reach out more to the community, through 
outreach and service projects.  The new 
tutoring center will continue to expand and 
have the staffing process optimized. 
We are looking into several new ideas for 
fundraising, and selling TTU Mechanical 
Engineering Polo shirts, to promote ME.  
There are also plans for an end-of-the-year 
banquet, as well as great speakers for the up-
coming school year.  


Chapter Officers 
President Cory Duggin 
Vice President Roland DeCicco 
Treasurer Jeremy Swayze 
Secretary Brien Lewis 
Webmaster Oren Yair 


Chapter Advisor 
Dr. Christopher Wilson 


Contact Information 
http://orgs.tntech.edu/pts 
PiTauSigmaTNTech@gmail.com 


Reporter 
Cory Duggin 





		Tennessee Sigma Nu

		Tennessee Tech University, Cookeville, TN

		Chartered: 11 May 1968. Number 86.

		Goals for 2008-2009

		Activities

		Graduates

		Awards & Recognition

		Names of New Members

		Fall 2008 Pledges

		Spring 2009 Pledges



		Transfer of Responsibilities

		Plans for 2009-2010

		Chapter Officers

		Chapter Advisor

		Contact Information

		Reporter








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
2009- 2010 


Tennessee Technological University Sigma Nu 
Report prepared by Mallory Johnston, Sigma Nu president 2009-2010 


 
 
 During the 2009-2010 academic year, Tennessee Technological University Sigma Nu 
chapter of Pi Tau Sigma initiated 19 new members, presented educational seminars on topics 
from graduate school to HIV/AIDS testing, picked up over 15 bags of trash from a local park, 
signed 30-something holiday cards, washed over 20 faculty and staff cars, and sold out of hand-
made hamburgers and desserts. Many new activities were introduced to the initiates and 
members of Pi Tau Sigma to build a stronger academic and professional network. Service 
opportunities were created to help better the department, the campus, the community and the 
members of Pi Tau Sigma.  
 
Initiations 
 During the 2009-2010 academic year, two initiations were performed by the Tennessee 
Technological University Sigma Nu chapter. One was performed in the fall semester on 
December 10, 2009 where nine new members were gained.  Another initiation was performed in 


the spring semester on April 29, 2010 
where ten new members were initiated. 
At the beginning of each semester, a list 
of approximately 12-16 students from 
the top 25-33% of the undergraduate 
mechanical engineering students who 
have attained junior to first semester 
senior status based on academic hours 
earned is created. This list is presented 
to the mechanical engineering faculty 
where individuals are recommended by 
the faculty based on the student’s merit 


and integrity. At the beginning of each semester, invitations are 
created and delivered to potential initiates in a public manner 
such as a class lecture. The public announcement helps to 
celebrate the student and publicize the society. 
 Once invited to be a member of Pi Tau Sigma, an initiate 
is required to perform the following requirements before the 
time of the initiation: 
  1. Attendance of meetings: Initiate must attend at 
  least 80% of meetings held over the semester 
  unless having prior consent to miss.  
  2. Shine Pi Tau Sigma key: Initiate must make 
  sufficient effort shining the Pi Tau Sigma key.  
  3. Signature list: Initiate must attain 65% of the 
  active members’ signatures and 75% of the  
  mechanical engineering faculty’s signatures.  


Figure 1: Tennessee Tech Sigma Nu 2009-2010 officers 


Figure 2: Shined keys and signature 
sheets 







  4. Service hours: Initiate must perform at least eight hours of tutoring and six  
  hours of other Pi Tau Sigma service events to be discussed in further detail under  
  Chapter Details.  
  5. Dues: Initiates must pay national dues and chapter dues totaling $50.00.  
  6. Attendance of initiation: Initiate must attend and perform the rituals associated  
  with the legacy of Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech.  
If an initiate begins the initiation process but is unable to meet all the requirements, based upon 
the decision of the current Pi Tau Sigma president and faculty advisor, the initiate may be invited 
to finish the requirements the following spring or fall semester.  
 During the fall semester initiation, refreshments are served prior to the official initiation’s 
ceremony and rituals. For the spring semester initiation, the fall and spring initiates are invited to 
attend dinner with a speaker who is typically a Tennessee Tech graduate and Pi Tau Sigma 
member. Dress for the initiations is business casual. During both semesters the initiates turn in 
their shined keys and signature sheets. Initiates are then led into a dark room lit by several 
candles.  At the front of the room, the officers and pictures of the Pi Tau Sigma crest and key are 
found at a table covered in murray and azure table clothes. The rites and rituals of Pi Tau Sigma 
are read to the initiates by the president and vice-president of the Sigma Nu chapter. The 
members pledge to uphold the standards of Pi Tau Sigma and the qualities associated with being 
a respectable engineer. The new members then sign their names into a leather-bound book that 
all the members from over the past decade have done before them. 


 After the ceremony and rituals, new members, officers, speakers, and the faculty advisor 
celebrate the end of the successful semester over dinner or refreshments. The invited alumni 
speaker then presents his or her topic to the people present.  Previous speakers include 
employees with NASA Marshall Space Flight Center and Arnold Air Force Base Engineering 
and Development Center.  After the presentation members are allowed to talk with other 
members and the speaker.  Pictures are taken of the new initiates, the group, and candid photos 
of the event. New members are thanked for their commitment to Pi Tau Sigma and encouraged 
to continue to stay active with the society even after reaching active member status.      
 
Chapter Activities 
 Initiates and members were offered a variety of service events to participate in for the 
2009-2010 academic year.  In previous years, requirements for new initiates were to shine the 
key, attain signatures, create a poster over an engineering topic, and attend the handful of 
meetings throughout the semester. Members typically did not participate in the society after 
initiation.  Most of the 500 mechanical engineering students did not know about Pi Tau Sigma, 
the honors mechanical engineering society. There were new goals and objectives for the 2009-


Figure 3: Initiation ceremony room set-up 







2010 year to help better the society and its members. These goals include establishing stronger 
member connections, increasing the publicity of Pi Tau Sigma within the department and on 
campus, offering more service opportunities and educational seminars for members and other 
students, and adding a variety of fundraising activities. By the end of the spring 2010 semester, 
sophomore-level mechanical engineers were asking “How can I be a part of Pi Tau Sigma?”  By 
the hard work of the faculty advisor Dr. Chris Wilson, the officers, the 2009-2010 initiates, and 
some active members, the new goals and objectives were met and exceeded. A stronger 
foundation has been poured in preparation for the society’s future plans.  
 One of the continuous service activities that all members had to participate in is the 
tutoring of lower-division courses for engineering students.  All initiates had to perform eight 
hours throughout the semester in the evening of tutoring.  The mechanical engineering 
department allotted a room and two computers to be used by Pi Tau Sigma for tutoring. This 
room is located adjacent to the student study lounge and the engineering computer lab. Initiates 
and active members are encouraged to spend time studying and being available to tutor at any 
available times. This encourages student interaction and mentoring within the department and 
academic help. Improvements towards this program include creating an online schedule so 
students who need help know when to show up and more tutoring hours performed by more 
members.   
 Another ongoing activity is the collection of organization of used text books for the 
engineering student study lounge. Older versions of text books from various professors that have 
been donated though out the years were organized and shelved in the student study room. 
Members also surveyed the books and decided what areas of interest were needed to diversify 
and complete the library of books available in the student study room. Continued upkeep of the 
lounge and the donated books is another small way Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech is helping to 
give back to the mechanical engineering department. 
 Sometimes service events include volunteering with activities sponsored by the college of 
engineering.  Pi Tau Sigma tries to participate in the events including Homecoming, 
Engineering-A-Future, the engineering career fair, E-Week events and other activities. 
Sometimes the work includes assisting a professor with a demonstration, helping set-up tables 
and chairs, or inspiring young girls to continue educating themselves in the fields of math and 
science (Engineering-A-Future).  


 Twice during the 
2009-2010 academic 
year, Pi Tau Sigma 
headed a clean-up for a 
popular, local park.  In 
the fall, a handful of 
initiates and members 
spent about four hours 
cleaning up the woods 
and grassy areas often 
overlooked during 
regular maintenance.  It 
was such a success that 
the event was repeated in 


the last spring.  During the spring clean up, some of the initiates of the engineering honors 


Figure 4: Members from the spring 2010 park clean-up and some trash collected 







society Tau Beta Pi helped with the clean up. Approximately 16 students (Pi Tau Sigma 
members, Tau Beta Pi members, and others) helped with the clean-up and collected about ten 
bags of trash.  
 Several seminars and tours were 
supported or presented over the year by Pi Tau 
Sigma. The attendance of the seminars and 
tours counted towards required meetings 
and/or the six hour service requirement.  The 
organization AIAA arranged tours of Arnold 
Air Force Base and NASA Marshall Space 
Flight Center.  Members were encouraged to 
attend the tours to help them gain more 
knowledge in potential job fields. A graduate 
school seminar with a question and answer 
session with Pi Tau Sigma graduate students 
allowed current students a chance to get a 
different perspective and questions answered 
concerning graduate school studies in the 
engineering field, the GRE, the application 
process, and the fast track to attaining your 
MBA with an undergraduate engineering 
degree. For World AIDS Day in December of 
2009, Pi Tau Sigma was one of several 
organizations that helped with Free HIV 
Testing on campus. Pi Tau Sigma made announcements via email and flyers about the 
presentation and the free testing. The president of Pi Tau Sigma presented factual and personal 
information about the disease and the importance of testing. Attendance to the presentation 
counted towards the 80% of meeting attendance. Actually partaking in the free HIV testing 
counted towards service hours. Removing the stigma associated with being tested was the main 
goal of the event. After discussing with several students about their future aspirations, a 
presentation over how a mechanical engineering student can prepare for medical school was 
given. Areas such as what extra courses a student needs to incorporate into the already over-
loaded mechanical engineering schedule, what organizations on campus to become involved in, 


and what areas medical schools examine when a student 
applies such as volunteer work.  Since there isn’t a direct 
overlap between mechanical engineering and the pre-health 
sciences, there wasn’t an exact path to follow. The 
unexpected attendance at this seminar showed that 
mechanical engineering students want to do more with their 
engineering degrees than what is currently suggested. Many 
of the seminars presented by Tennessee Tech Pi Tau Sigma 
did not require an outside speaker but only members who had 
an interest in a specific topic.  
 Members and initiates are reminded that the jobs they 
attain in the private sector and government are because of 
their education from Tennessee Tech. The education received 


Figure 5: Faculty and staff appreciation car wash 


Figure 6: Member signing one of the 
holiday cards delivered to faculty and 
staff 







is one that would not exist without the hard work and experience of the faculty and stuff in the 
basic engineering and mechanical engineering departments.  For the winter holiday season, 
officers and initiates signed and delivered over thirty holiday cards thanking the faculty and staff 
for their support of Pi Tau Sigma. Donations from members bought the faculty and staff some 
small snacks during finals week in the fall 2009 semester. In the spring 2010 semester,  
a faculty and staff appreciation car wash was performed. With around a dozen members helping 
wash cars, over 20 cars were washed in about four hours.  This event was fun for the 
participants, appreciated by the faculty and staff, and a way for people to walk by and ask 
“What’s going on?” Members would tell their friends passing-by “Pi Tau Sigma is washing cars 
as an appreciation thing for the faculty and staff.”  It was another way for the chapter activities to 
publicize the society on campus.   
 Due to limited funds, Pi Tau Sigma sent two members to the 2010 national conference in 
Texas. The members that attended the conference are the 2010-2011 president and vice-
president. For the 2011 national conference, Tennessee Tech Sigma Nu hopes to send more 
members to the conference.  To do such a thing, the chapter must increase its funding.  The 
fundraising events performed this year include selling Pi Tau Sigma stoles and cords to 
graduating seniors, donations made from the car wash, and a cook-out & bake sale.  The costs of 
the cook-out & bake sale were compensated partially due to donations from local grocery stores 
and getting members to bake desserts for the bake sale. This was the first time for a cook-out or a 
bake sale.  The cook-out completely sold out in about two hours.  The bake sale lasted through 
most of the afternoon but also mostly sold out. Other ideas for fundraising for next year include a 
t-shirt sale, a car smash, and pursuing more alumni donations.  
 
Closing Statements 
 Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech did a lot of new events during the 2009-2010 academic 
year.  The society increased its involvement on campus and within the department. It was 
involved in a variety of events and topics for the diverse interest of the members of the group.  
Because of the support from the faculty advisor and the hard work of the officers and initiates, Pi 


Tau Sigma has become an 
organization with the 
capability to do anything 
the members want. The 
potential of the group has 
expanded. During the 
elections for the 2009-
2010 officers, not many 
individuals wanted 
leadership positions. 


During the elections for 
the 2010-2011 officers, 


mostly new initiates were excited and motivated about the possibilities the next year had in store.  
Emphasis was placed on electing members who not only were qualified for the positions but also 
had the time available. With all the excitement and ideas generated, Pi Tau Sigma elected to 
create a new officer position called “alumni relations” that will help create newsletters for alumni 
and supporters, help organize and publicize events, and assist the rest of the officer team. The 
officer positions include president, vice-president, secretary, treasurer, webmaster, and alumni 


Figure 7: 2010- 2011 officer team of Pi Tau Sigma 







relations officer. With the foundation created and excitement generated by the society in the past 
year, the next year’s leaders have the ability to build something great and start a network of 
soon-to-be young professionals in society. 
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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER 
REPORT 


2010-2011 


Tennessee Sigma Nu 


Report prepared by Jeff McGehee, Sigma Nu President 2010-2011 


 


 The Tennessee Sigma Nu officers of the 2009-2010 academic year started a push in the 
right direction which culminated in being recognized as one of the most improved chapters at the 
2011 PTS National Convention.  Though the chapter's improvement was not officially 
recognized until the convention in February, the officers of the 2010-2011 academic year had 
already taken note of the new direction Tennessee Sigma Nu was headed.  During the 2010-2011 
academic year at Tennessee Tech, the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter initiated over 25 new 
members, held a panel discussion on graduate school, tutored scared and bewildered 
underclassmen, made a new chapter website, spent a Saturday making Tennessee Tech's campus 
more beautiful, provided a "key polishing hour" for initiates,  raised almost $400 for charities,  
sold out of chili and hot chocolate, sold over 50 hamburgers and hotdogs, helped TTU's ASCE 
chapter host the ASCE Southeast Student Conference, gave advice to local high school students 
concerning science projects, began creating an alumni database,  held two faculty and staff 
appreciation car washes, held a year-end banquet for all members and ME faculty, and most 
importantly, updated the chapter bylaws.  New activities and a push towards better chapter 
organization helped new initiates understand the culture of service and leadership that exists in Pi 
Tau Sigma 


Initiations 
 


 During the 2010-2011 academic year, the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter performed two 
initiations.  The first took place at the end of the fall semester on December 9, 2010.  This was 
the largest initiation in several years with a total of 21 new members.  The second initiation was 
performed at the end of the spring semester on April 27, 2011 where six new members were 
initiated.   


At the beginning of each semester, a list of eligible students is created.  These students 
represent the top 25-33% of the undergraduate mechanical engineering student body who have 
attained junior to first semester senior status based on academic hours earned.  This list is 
presented to the mechanical engineering faculty where individuals are recommended by the 
faculty based on the student’s merit and integrity.  At the beginning of each semester, invitations 
are created and delivered to potential initiates in a public manner such as a class lecture. The 
public announcement helps to celebrate the student and publicize the society.  
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Once invited to be a member of Pi Tau Sigma, an initiate is required to perform the 
following requirements before the time of the initiation:  


1. Attendance of meetings: Initiate must attend at least 80% of meetings held over the 
semester unless having prior consent to miss.  


2. Shine Pi Tau Sigma key: Initiate must make sufficient effort shining the Pi Tau Sigma 
key.  


3. Signature list: Initiate must attain 65% of the active members’ signatures and 75% of 
the mechanical engineering faculty’s signatures.  


4. Service hours: Initiate must perform at least eight hours of tutoring and six hours of 
other Pi Tau Sigma service events to be discussed in further detail under Chapter Details.  


5. Dues: Initiates must pay national dues and chapter dues totaling $60.00.  


6. Attendance of initiation: Initiate must attend and perform the rituals associated with the 
legacy of Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech.  


If an initiate begins the initiation process but is unable to meet all the requirements, based 
upon the decision of the current Pi Tau Sigma president and faculty advisor, the initiate may be 
invited to finish the requirements the following spring or fall semester. 


During the fall semester initiation, refreshments are served prior to the official initiation 
ceremony and rituals. For the spring semester initiation, the fall and spring initiates are invited to 
attend dinner with a speaker who is typically a Tennessee Tech graduate and Pi Tau Sigma 
member. Dress for the initiations is business casual. During both semesters the initiates turn in 
their shined keys and signature sheets. Initiates are then led into a dark room lit by several 
candles. At the front of the room, the officers and pictures of the Pi Tau Sigma crest and key are 
found at a table covered in murray and azure table clothes. The rites and rituals of Pi Tau Sigma 
are read to the initiates by the president and vice-president of the Sigma Nu chapter. The 
members pledge to uphold the standards of Pi Tau Sigma and the qualities associated with being 
a respectable engineer. The new members then sign their names into a leather-bound book that 
has been signed at Tennessee Sigma Nu initiations for decades. 


 


After the ceremony and rituals, new members, officers, speakers, and the faculty advisor 
celebrate the end of the successful semester over dinner or refreshments. The invited alumni 


Figure 1:  Initiation Set Up 
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speaker then presents his or her topic to the people present. Previous speakers include employees 
with NASA Marshall Space Flight Center and Arnold Air Force Base Engineering and 
Development Center. After the presentation members are allowed to talk with other members 
and the speaker. New members are thanked for their commitment to Pi Tau Sigma and 
encouraged to continue to stay active with the society even after reaching active member status.  


 


Chapter Activities 
 


Initiates and members were offered a variety of service events to participate in for the 
2010-2011 academic year. In previous years, requirements for new initiates were to shine the 
key, attain signatures, create a poster over an engineering topic, and attend the handful of 
meetings throughout the semester. Members typically did not participate in the society after 
initiation. Most of the 500 mechanical engineering students did not know about Pi Tau Sigma, 
the mechanical engineering honor society. However, as mentioned previously, this changed with 
the election of the 2009-2010 officers. 


There were new goals and objectives set by last year’s officers to help improve 
Tennessee Sigma Nu.  These goals included establishing stronger member connections, 
increasing the publicity of Pi Tau Sigma within the department and on campus, offering an array 
of service opportunities and educational seminars for members and other students, and adding a 
variety of fundraising activities.  This year’s officers felt that these goals were integral to the 
success of the chapter every year, so the activities of the chapter for the 2010-2011 academic 
year were planned with these goals in mind.   It was seen by the officers that in order to continue 
forward progress in all of these areas, there would have to be improvements in the chapter’s 
organization and record keeping.  This involved extensive collaboration between the officers and 
long hours of work behind the scenes.  However, the officers did not simply limit their duties to 
such behind the scenes type of work.  Each one played a part in leading and organizing various 
chapter events as well. 


 


Officer Activities 


 


As mentioned, this year’s chapter activities included many tasks that involved the officers 
alone.  The most important of these tasks was the creation and implementation of a living set of 
chapter bylaws.  Like many older chapters of Pi Tau Sigma, the first set of chapter bylaws was 
written decades ago.  Through the changes of members, officers, and advisors, paper records 
become lost.  Consequently, the chapter has been operating based on good faith in the officers 
and advisor, and a memory of how the bylaws once were.  This made it difficult for new officers 
each year, because they were forced to rely on the faculty advisor alone for advice concerning 
officer responsibilities.  Thus a decision was made to acquire an old copy of the chapter bylaws, 
propose changes, and type an electronic copy that would be easily available for reference.  The 
changes to the bylaws reflected the ways that the chapter currently operates.  They also included 
some new rules and officer positions that did not previously exist.  The changes were brought 
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before the chapter in a meeting, and were adopted with a unanimous vote.  Robert’s Rules of 
Order were used in the amendment and voting procedures.  Because of these changes, the 
chapter will be able to stay organized and operate efficiently as it grows. 


Though the changes to the bylaws will 
probably have the largest affect on the chapter, 
many other improvements were made by the 2010-
2011 officers.  The treasurers, Adam Cox and 
Emily Hancock, created a running electronic 
spreadsheet to handle the budget.  This spreadsheet 
has been passed to next year’s officers.  The 
Alumni Relations officer, Hunter Bailey, began 
work on an alumni database that will be passed to 
next year’s officers.  Justin Thompson, the 
webmaster, created an entirely new chapter website 
that includes a calendar of events, officer 
information, a downloadable copy of the new 


bylaws, and much more.  The president, Jeff McGehee, created a library of electronic files that 
were an integral part of the chapter’s operation throughout the year.  The library included items 
such as advertisement fliers, spreadsheets for keeping track of initiate requirements, banquet 
programs, and initiate invitation letters.   All of these accomplishments by the officers of the 
2010-2011 academic year will help to improve future operations of the chapter so it can continue 
to grow. 


 


Events 


 


This year, Tennessee Sigma Nu held many events for members and initiates alike.  These 
activities were designed to help improve the visibility of the chapter in the department, on 
campus, and in the community, as well as provide opportunities for initiates to complete their 
required service hours.  The officers looked for opportunities to collaborate with other 
organizations at the university as well as the community. 


An ongoing service opportunity that takes place 
throughout the year is the tutoring of lower-division courses 
for engineering students.  This tutoring service is run out of a 
room in the mechanical engineering building that is casually 
referred to as “the tutoring lounge”.  All initiates were 
required to make themselves available to tutor for eight hours 
in the tutoring lounge throughout the semester.  The tutoring 
lounge is also teeming with active members, who have been 
found tutoring more advanced subjects such as heat transfer, 
machine design II, and finite element methods.  Because of 
this atmosphere, initiates are encouraged to spend more time 


in the tutoring lounge because it is a good way to get to know current active members.  


Figure 2: New Website 


Figure 3: PTS Tutoring Lounge 
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Members and initiates are reminded that the benefits they reap in the workforce or their 
continued education are a direct result of the hard work of the faculty and staff in the college of 
engineering and the mechanical engineering department.  To help show the chapter’s 
appreciation for these devoted individuals, a faculty and staff appreciation car wash was held in 
the fall and spring semesters.  This event was started in the spring of 2010, and the officers 


decided it was a great success and should be 
continued through this academic year.  Faculty 
participation varies, but there is never a shortage of 
members and initiates, which leads to a turnaround 
time of less than ten minutes per car.  Tennessee 
Sigma Nu has also made it a priority to participate in 
various events sponsored by the college of 
engineering and the mechanical engineering 
department at Tennessee Tech.  In the fall the 
chapter helped the department set up a display in the 
college of engineering homecoming tent, and helped 


explain to freshman why they might like to be a 
mechanical engineer at the university’s major fair.  


In the spring, the chapter helped Tennessee Tech’s chapter of ASCE host the ASCE Southeast 
Student Conference.  Members and initiates volunteered to help with parking and unloading of 
concrete canoes at five o’clock a.m., and also helped set up and serve lunch to almost 1000 civil 
engineering students from schools across the southeast.  


Another partner that Pi Tau Sigma teamed up with this year was the Millard Oakley 
STEM Center on the TTU campus.  The STEM Center focuses on educating K-12 students about 
the various STEM fields through fun and interactive activities.  Pi Tau Sigma provided help to 
the STEM Center in various ways including making instructional slide shows for the various 
learning activities, helping fourth graders build “robotic” hands from cardboard, string, and 
rubber bands, and helping high school students formulate and refine their plans for a science 
project.  The relationship that was built this year between Pi Tau Sigma and the Millard Oakley 
STEM Center will provide many more opportunities for the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter to have 


an impact in the community and in the STEM 
fields as a whole. 


While most of the chapter’s service 
events involved university sanctioned 
activities, Tennessee Sigma Nu also made it a 
point to reach out and participate in larger 
community events.  In the fall, the chapter 
raised approximately $350 for the Alzheimer’s 
Memory Walk, and had approximately five 
members present through the duration of the 
event which was held on October 30, 2010.  In 
the spring, the chapter raised almost $50 for 
the Relay for Life by selling homemade pies 


through the duration of the all-night event.   
Tennessee Sigma Nu is proud of the donations  


Figure 4: Faculty Appreciation Car Wash 


Figure 5: PTS Relay for Life Booth 
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that were made on its behalf to these organizations, and will make it a priority to continue this 
type of community involvement in the future. 


 So far, all of the events 


discussed have shown what Tennessee 


Sigma Nu has done for others.  But 


what has the chapter done for itself?  In 


the fall, an official chapter t-shirt was 


designed and sold to the members and 


initiates, almost 40 shirts have been 


sold to date at a profit of over five 


dollars per shirt.  Also in the fall, the 


initiates teamed up to make chili and 


hot chocolate to sell to students during 


the university’s “dead week” just before finals.  This brought a meager profit, but every dollar 


helps keep the chapter moving forward.  In the spring, the chapter held a cookout during dead 


week.  This was the 2nd annual PTS Spring Cookout, and hopefully it will continue in the years 


to come.  On a rainy Thursday, members and initiates grilled over 50 hotdogs and handmade 


hamburgers, prepared various homemade desserts, and sold out of all of them by the end of 


lunchtime.  The chapter profited almost $100 from this event.  All of these fundraising events not 


only allowed the chapter to donate to the previously mentioned charities, but also allowed for the 


officers to treat the members and initiates with pizza at almost every chapter meeting and a year-


end banquet that will later be discussed in 


further detail.   


Aside from fundraising events, 
Tennessee Sigma Nu provided several 
events for the direct benefit of its 
members and initiates.  The chapter held 
two panel discussions concerning 
graduate school.  The panel consisted of 
mechanical engineering graduate students 
who gave advice and shared their 
graduate school experiences.  The chapter 
also hosted a speaker from University of 
Tennessee Space Institute who presented 


about educational opportunities available 
to a mechanical engineering graduate at 


the institute near Tullahoma, TN.  A new service that was provided in the fall and spring for 
initiates was a “key polishing hour”.  This involved opening the mechanical engineering 
department’s machine shop to the whole of the initiate class and discussions and guidance from 
senior members concerning polishing procedures and techniques.  The initiates seemed to find 
this very helpful, and typically stayed longer than the allotted hour to continue polishing their Pi 
Tau Sigma key. 


Figure 6: TN Sigma Nu T-Shirt 


Figure 7: PTS Spring Cookout 
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Three officers of Tennessee Sigma Nu attended the 2011 National Convention in 
Chicago.  The President, Webmaster, and Alumni Relations Officer traveled to Chicago by car, 
and arrived in time for registration on Friday afternoon.  They attended the Infrastructure and 
National Officers breakout session and participated actively in the Plenary Session.  They also 
enjoyed tours of the various facilities of UIC and the social event on Saturday night.  The 
attendees agreed that it was exciting to have an impact on the operations of the National Chapter, 
and fun to meet students from other schools who have similar priorities and ambitions.  Upon 
return, they were encouraged to continue working hard to meet the goals that had been set at the 
beginning of the fall semester.  The attendees also encouraged returning members and initiates to 
try to attend the convention because of the many benefits it offers. 


The academic year for Tennessee Sigma Nu closed with a year-end banquet that followed 
the initiation of the spring semester’s initiates.  The event was held in the lobby of the state-of-
the-art Millard Oakley STEM Center.  Mechanical engineering faculty and staff, previous faculty 
advisors, current members, and new initiates were in attendance.  After the opening remarks by 
the president, Jeff McGehee, dinner was served.  As the meal was nearing its end, Dr. Michael 
Allen, the speaker for the evening, was introduced.  Dr. Allen is currently a math professor at 
Tennessee Tech, and just recently graduated with his B.S. in Mechanical Engineering in May.  
He was also initiated into Pi Tau Sigma at the spring initiation.  His speech described his view of 
the relationship between engineering and mathematics and how engineers and mathematicians 
must work together to shape the future.  After the speech, Dr. Chris Wilson, the chapter faculty 
advisor, shared some closing remarks and Dr. Sally Pardue, Director of the STEM Center and 
former chapter faculty advisor, led the singing of “Glory, Glory Dear Old Thermo”.  A good 
time was had by all. 


Closing Statements 
 


This year, the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma followed the upward trend 
that was set by last year’s officers.  Successful activities that began last year were continued this 
year, hopefully pushing them towards the title of “traditions”.  Many new activities were 
provided for the members and initiates, and a solid base of fundraisers was created.  The chapter 
built relationships within the university and the community that will provide future opportunities 
for Tennessee Sigma Nu to continue its involvement.  With the increase in activities, came a 
need for better organization.  This need was met as well, and the new bylaws will stand as a 
cornerstone in the foundation that is being built to allow Pi Tau Sigma to become one of the most 
influential organizations on the campus of Tennessee Tech and the community of Cookeville. 


 The officer elections brought a new President: Jim Leverette, Vice President: Chris 
Loftis, Secretary: Robert Griffin, Webmaster: Ryan Rios, and Alumni Relations Officer: Chris 
Byers, and the Treasurer, Emily Hancock, was elected to serve a second term.  These officers 
have been given all of the necessary tools to continue the path being travelled by the chapter.  
They have shown interest in the organization from the beginning of their initiation process and 
have bought into the vision of the future that was created by the officers before them. The 2010-
2011 officers are proud to have been a part of such a successful year and even prouder to have 
provided the new officers with the necessary materials to begin next year headed in the right 
direction. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2013-2014 


Tennessee Sigma Nu 


 


A. Initiations 


Procedure 


Candidates are selected and invited then participate in various activities throughout the semester 


to fulfill the requirements for initiation.  At the end of the semester, the initiation ceremony is 


held.  This process is outlined in detail below. 


 


Selection 


Candidates for initiation are selected based on national standards.  The list of candidates is 


reviewed by the current members so that any concerns about integrity can be addressed.  Letters 


of invitation are handed out before lectures so that candidates may be recognized for their 


accomplishment. 


 


Requirements 


1. Attendance of meetings: Initiate must attend at least 80% of meetings held over the semester 


unless having prior consent to miss.  


2. Shine Pi Tau Sigma key: Initiate must make sufficient effort shining their Pi Tau Sigma key. 


3. Signature list: Initiate must attain all signatures of their fellow initiates, 50% of the active 


member’s signatures, and 75% of the mechanical engineering faculty’s signatures. 


4. Service hours: Initiate must perform at least eight hours of tutoring and six hours of other Pi 


Tau Sigma service events to be discussed in further detail under Service Events. 


5. Social Events: Initiate must attend two chapter social events. 


6. Dues: Initiates must pay national dues and chapter dues totaling $60.00. 


7. Attendance of initiation: Initiate must attend and perform the rituals associated with the legacy 


of Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech. 


 


Ceremony/Rituals 


The national ceremony is followed.  The Fall initiation was private, but the Spring initiation was 


open to family. 


 


Celebration 


The Fall initiation was celebrated with light refreshments.  The Spring banquet was held 


immediately after the Spring initiation and is discussed more in chapter activities. 


 


Dates and numbers of initiates 


The Fall Initiation took place on November 26, 2013 where 15 members were initiated.  The 


Spring Initiation took place on April 22, 2014 where 16 members were initiated. 







 
Fall Initiation 


 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


Fundraisers 
A bake sale and a car wash were held to help raise funds for convention travel.  The car wash 


was free to faculty and staff to show appreciation. 


 


Service 


There are several ongoing service activities that Pi Tau Sigma members participate in.  There is a 


tutoring room where members help Mechanical Engineering students with ME classes as well as 


math.  Members also volunteer weekly to help in math classrooms at a local middle school. 


 


Several events are also held on and off campus to give members and initiates a chance to 


volunteer.  The first event of the year was Great Move-in Day where members helped students 


and their parents with their move into the dorms.  Pi Tau Sigma also performs a campus cleanup 


at least once a semester to help show pride in our campus.  Another event is the back pack 


program, where members help pack backpacks with food for local school children who may not 


have sufficient food over the weekend. 


 


 
Campus Cleanup 







Through member donations, the chapter also supports Operation Christmas Child which sends 


boxes of toys to children around the world as well as the campus food pantry for students in 


need. 


 


Several members/initiates volunteered at Fab Friday which is an event where children participate 


in STEM-related learning activities. 


 


Social 
The chapter tries to socialize when possible.  Before the semester started a hike was held to 


Burgess Falls.  During the year another hike was held to Cummins Falls, as well as a lunch at a 


local diner.  Several social events were held at Tennessee Tech sporting events, and a ping pong 


tournament was held among members and initiates.  A movie night with pizza and brownies was 


the last social event of the spring semester. 


 


 
Hike 


 


Meetings, Banquets, Convention 
In addition to events, meetings are held for approval of candidates for initiation, orientation of 


new initiates, and voting. 


 


C. Other 


Enrichment Activities 
Two introductory sessions on SolidWorks were given and were open to all engineering students.  


Presentations that were open to members only were on programming languages and Zotero, a 


research organization software. 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT  


2014 - 2015 


Tennessee Technological University Sigma Nu 


 


During the 2014-2015 school year, the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter of Pi Tau Sigma strived to 


keep a strong presence on campus as well as in the community.  This was accomplished by 


initiating 20 new qualified students into the chapter, leading the way in service to others by 


planning and attending a multitude of volunteer events, and hosting various professionals to 


speak to students on campus.  Many of these events were planned to offer the students the 


opportunity to build a stronger academic and professional network as well as gain a greater 


appreciation of the Pi Tau Sigma core values: Integrity, Service, and Leadership. 


A.  Initiation 


Students who meet the national standards and have presented themselves during their time at 


Tennessee Tech as a person of exceptional merit and integrity are given the chance to be 


inducted into Pi Tau Sigma.  This invitation is given in a public manner (such as a before a 


lecture) to celebrate the students’ accomplishments and bring attention to Pi Tau Sigma.  Once 


these invited individuals decide to join, the initiates are to meet these requirements to become a 


full member: 


1. Attendance of meetings: Initiates must attend at least 80% of meetings held over the 


semester unless having prior consent to miss.  


2. Shine Pi Tau Sigma key: Initiate must make sufficient effort shining the Pi Tau Sigma 


key. 


3. Signature list: Initiate must attain all signatures of their fellow initiates, 50% of the active 


member signatures, and 50% of the mechanical engineering faculty’s signatures. 


4. Service hours: Initiate must perform at least eight hours of tutoring and one major Pi Tau 


Sigma service event (to be discussed in further detail under Service Events). 


5. Dues: Initiates must pay national dues and chapter dues totaling $60.00. 


6. Attendance of initiation: Initiates must attend and perform the rituals associated with the 


legacy of Pi Tau Sigma at Tennessee Tech.  


 


Spring 2015 Initiation 







All of these requirements are reviewed and discussed by the officers and advisor of the chapter to 


decide if the initiate should be inducted, or if they should be given the chance to finish the 


requirements the following semester. 


B.  Chapter Activities 


The Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter organized a very wide array of service activities for its 


members and initiates to take part in to better Tennessee Tech and the community.  These events 


include: tutoring students in math and science at a local middle school, multiple campus clean-up 


projects, working at a food drive, cleaning the large Pi Tau Sigma key on campus, and many 


other individual events. 


 Our chapter advisor, Dr. Chris Wilson, coordinated a new service project with a local 


middle school in the spring of 2013. Tennessee Sigma Nu has continued its involvement 


in this project since its creation. Tutors are Pi Tau Sigma members and initiates only.  


Involving the initiates allows for them to obtain hands-on experience in working with 


children, as well as allowing them to give back a portion of the knowledge they have 


gained in their educational careers thus far.  The feedback from the students and faculty 


at the middle was exceptional, and all parties involved are looking forward to continuing 


this project in the future.    


 Members and initiates of Tennessee Sigma Nu attended a local food drive in order to aid 


in packing and distributing food to those who were in need.  Members and initiates alike 


were very eager for the opportunity to give back to the community and to provide an 


example of hope to those who may be without it. 


 The campus clean-ups were events performed in tandem with the Tennessee Gamma 


chapter of Tau Beta Pi in order to show pride, appreciation, and service toward Tennessee 


Tech and all the people who utilize the campus on a daily basis. 


 Members and initiates took it upon themselves to volunteer in various community efforts 


on their own, demonstrating each one’s own value in service. 


The Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter also organized a wide variety of social activities for its 


members and initiates to take part in.  These events include: a ping pong tournament and a 


Wallyball tournament, both held at the on-campus fitness center.  These social events encourage 


initiates to get to know the members and to build their teamwork skills, which are vital to success 


in both professional and personal relationships. 


The Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter also co-sponsored a professional development event along 


with the American Society of Mechanical Engineers in order to provide members, initiates, and 


students of all engineering concentrations with insight into furthering their education through 


graduate school.  The guest speaker for this event was Dr. Amy Elliot, a researcher at Oak Ridge 


National Laboratory, as well as a Tennessee Tech alumnus.  Dr. Elliot spoke of her graduate 


work at Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, her experience competing on the 


Discovery Channel’s Big Brain Theory, and her current work at Oak Ridge.  Her presentation 


encouraged students to pursue higher education and careers in research. 


 


 







C.  Conclusion 


The Tennessee Sigma Nu Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma has strived to maintain exceptional activity at 


Tennessee Technological University  and in the community and uphold the values which Pi Tau 


Sigma represents.   This has been assured by the efforts of not only the officers and faculty 


advisor here on campus, but by the members and their willingness to assist when possible.  


Hopefully this trend of activity can continue in years to come. 


 








 
PI TAU SIGMA CHAPTER REPORT 2012- 2013 


Tennessee Technological University Sigma Nu 
Report	
  prepared	
  by	
  Jacob	
  Stubbs,	
  Sigma	
  Nu	
  president	
  2012-­‐2013	
  


	
  


	
   During	
  the	
  2012-­‐2013	
  school	
  year,	
  the	
  Tennessee	
  Sigma	
  Nu	
  chapter	
  of	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  strived	
  to	
  keep	
  a	
  
strong	
  presence	
  on	
  campus	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  in	
  the	
  community.	
  	
  This	
  was	
  accomplished	
  by	
  initiating	
  17	
  new	
  qualified	
  
students	
  into	
  the	
  chapter,	
  leading	
  the	
  way	
  in	
  service	
  to	
  others	
  by	
  planning	
  and	
  attending	
  a	
  multitude	
  of	
  
volunteer	
  events,	
  and	
  hosting	
  various	
  professionals	
  to	
  speak	
  to	
  students	
  on	
  campus.	
  	
  Many	
  of	
  these	
  events	
  
were	
  planned	
  to	
  offer	
  the	
  students	
  the	
  opportunity	
  to	
  build	
  a	
  stronger	
  academic	
  and	
  professional	
  network	
  as	
  
well	
  as	
  gain	
  a	
  greater	
  appreciation	
  of	
  the	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  core	
  values:	
  Integrity,	
  Service,	
  and	
  Leadership.	
  	
  


Initiation	
  


	
   Students	
  who	
  meet	
  the	
  national	
  standards	
  and	
  have	
  
presented	
  themselves	
  during	
  their	
  time	
  at	
  Tennessee	
  Tech	
  as	
  a	
  
person	
  of	
  exceptional	
  merit	
  and	
  integrity	
  are	
  given	
  the	
  chance	
  to	
  
be	
  inducted	
  into	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma.	
  	
  This	
  invitation	
  is	
  given	
  in	
  a	
  public	
  
manner	
  (such	
  as	
  a	
  before	
  a	
  lecture)	
  to	
  celebrate	
  the	
  students’	
  
accomplishments	
  and	
  bring	
  attention	
  to	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma.	
  	
  Once	
  these	
  
invited	
  individuals	
  decide	
  to	
  join,	
  the	
  initiates	
  are	
  to	
  meet	
  these	
  
requirements	
  to	
  become	
  a	
  full	
  member:	
  


1. Attendance	
  of	
  meetings:	
  Initiate	
  must	
  attend	
  at	
  least	
  80%	
  of	
  
meetings	
  held	
  over	
  the	
  semester	
  unless	
  having	
  prior	
  
consent	
  to	
  miss.	
  	
  


2. Shine	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  key:	
  Initiate	
  must	
  make	
  sufficient	
  effort	
  
shining	
  the	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  key.	
  


3. Signature	
  list:	
  Initiate	
  must	
  attain	
  all	
  signatures	
  of	
  their	
  
fellow	
  initiates,	
  65%	
  of	
  the	
  active	
  member	
  signatures,	
  and	
  
75%	
  of	
  the	
  mechanical	
  engineering	
  faculty’s	
  signatures.	
  


4. Service	
  hours:	
  Initiate	
  must	
  perform	
  at	
  least	
  eight	
  hours	
  of	
  
tutoring	
  and	
  six	
  hours	
  of	
  other	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  service	
  events	
  to	
  be	
  discussed	
  in	
  further	
  detail	
  under	
  
Service	
  Events.	
  


5. Dues:	
  Initiates	
  must	
  pay	
  national	
  dues	
  and	
  chapter	
  dues	
  totaling	
  $60.00.	
  
6. Attendance	
  of	
  initiation:	
  Initiate	
  must	
  attend	
  and	
  perform	
  the	
  rituals	
  associated	
  with	
  the	
  legacy	
  of	
  Pi	
  


Tau	
  Sigma	
  at	
  Tennessee	
  Tech.	
  	
  
	
  
All	
  of	
  these	
  requirements	
  are	
  reviewed	
  and	
  discussed	
  by	
  the	
  officers	
  and	
  advisor	
  of	
  the	
  chapter	
  to	
  decide	
  if	
  
the	
  initiate	
  should	
  be	
  inducted,	
  or	
  if	
  they	
  should	
  be	
  given	
  the	
  chance	
  to	
  finish	
  the	
  requirements	
  the	
  following	
  
semester.	
  


	
  


	
  


Keys	
  at	
  initiation	
  







Service	
  Events	
  


	
   The	
  Tennessee	
  Sigma	
  Nu	
  chapter	
  organized	
  a	
  very	
  wide	
  array	
  of	
  activities	
  for	
  its	
  members	
  and	
  initiates	
  
to	
  take	
  part	
  in	
  to	
  better	
  Tennessee	
  Tech	
  and	
  the	
  community.	
  These	
  events	
  include:	
  Tutoring	
  students	
  in	
  math	
  
at	
  a	
  local	
  middle	
  school,	
  feeding	
  children	
  at	
  local	
  schools,	
  a	
  faculty	
  appreciation	
  car	
  wash,	
  multiple	
  campus	
  
clean-­‐ups,	
  Operation	
  Christmas	
  Child,	
  working	
  concession	
  stands,	
  restoring	
  a	
  large	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  key	
  on	
  TTU	
  
grounds,	
  volunteering	
  for	
  the	
  International	
  Baja	
  competition	
  hosted	
  by	
  TTU,	
  and	
  many	
  other	
  individual	
  events.	
  


• Our	
  chapter	
  advisor,	
  Dr.	
  Chris	
  Wilson,	
  coordinated	
  a	
  new	
  service	
  project	
  with	
  a	
  local	
  middle	
  school	
  for	
  
the	
  spring	
  of	
  2013.	
  Tutors	
  were	
  only	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  members	
  initially	
  but	
  the	
  opportunity	
  was	
  quickly	
  
offered	
  to	
  students	
  in	
  other	
  honors	
  organizations	
  and	
  student	
  groups	
  across	
  campus.	
  In	
  the	
  end,	
  
students	
  from	
  Tau	
  Beta	
  Pi,	
  the	
  Society	
  of	
  Women	
  Engineers,	
  Engineers	
  Without	
  Borders,	
  and	
  the	
  Sigma	
  
Alpha	
  Epsilon	
  fraternity	
  became	
  involved	
  in	
  this	
  endeavor.	
  The	
  feedback	
  from	
  the	
  students	
  and	
  faculty	
  
at	
  the	
  middle	
  was	
  exceptional	
  and	
  all	
  parties	
  involved	
  are	
  looking	
  forward	
  to	
  continuing	
  and	
  expanding	
  
this	
  project	
  next	
  fall.	
  	
  	
  	
  


• To	
  feed	
  children	
  in	
  local	
  schools,	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  assisted/donated	
  to	
  the	
  local	
  Backpack	
  Program	
  in	
  which	
  
the	
  organization	
  sends	
  bags	
  of	
  food	
  home	
  with	
  children	
  over	
  the	
  weekend	
  to	
  assure	
  they	
  have	
  food	
  to	
  
eat	
  when	
  they	
  could	
  not	
  get	
  the	
  school	
  lunches.	
  	
  This	
  was	
  the	
  first	
  opportunity	
  the	
  chapter	
  had	
  
assisted	
  this	
  organization,	
  but	
  it	
  is	
  planned	
  to	
  continue	
  in	
  this	
  endeavor	
  because	
  it	
  is	
  such	
  a	
  wonderful	
  
organization	
  to	
  support.	
  	
  


• The	
  faculty	
  and	
  staff	
  appreciation	
  car	
  wash	
  is	
  done	
  every	
  semester	
  and	
  is	
  a	
  wonderful	
  way	
  to	
  show	
  
how	
  thankful	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  is	
  of	
  our	
  faculty	
  and	
  staff.	
  	
  This	
  is	
  the	
  chapter’s	
  chance	
  to	
  recognize	
  all	
  of	
  the	
  
efforts	
  put	
  forth	
  every	
  day	
  by	
  these	
  individuals.	
  


• The	
  campus	
  clean-­‐ups	
  were	
  events	
  in	
  congruence	
  with	
  TTU’s	
  chapter	
  of	
  Tau	
  Beta	
  Pi	
  in	
  order	
  to	
  show	
  
pride,	
  appreciation,	
  and	
  service	
  toward	
  Tennessee	
  Tech.	
  


• For	
  Operation	
  Christmas	
  Child,	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  donated	
  fifteen	
  boxes	
  of	
  gifts	
  to	
  children	
  across	
  the	
  world.	
  


• Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  stepped	
  up	
  to	
  fill	
  the	
  need	
  during	
  the	
  state-­‐wide	
  high	
  school	
  football	
  tournament.	
  Over	
  
the	
  four	
  day	
  event,	
  chapter	
  members	
  worked	
  varying	
  shifts	
  to	
  make	
  sure	
  all	
  stands	
  were	
  covered.	
  	
  


	
  


	
  
	
  


The	
  Great	
  
Moving	
  Day	
  :	
  
Before	
  Key	
  
Repair	
  







• As	
  a	
  personal	
  chapter	
  project	
  to	
  show	
  pride	
  in	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma,	
  members	
  sanded,	
  shined,	
  and	
  painted	
  a	
  
large	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  key	
  located	
  in	
  front	
  of	
  the	
  
Mechanical	
  Engineering	
  building	
  on	
  campus.	
  	
  Now	
  
since	
  the	
  key	
  is	
  repaired,	
  a	
  tradition	
  will	
  be	
  started	
  
in	
  May	
  2013	
  in	
  which	
  graduating	
  seniors	
  who	
  are	
  
members	
  of	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  and	
  current	
  officers	
  of	
  
the	
  chapter	
  will	
  have	
  their	
  picture	
  taken	
  next	
  to	
  
the	
  key.	
  This	
  will	
  add	
  value	
  to	
  the	
  current	
  history	
  
of	
  the	
  chapter	
  as	
  time	
  progresses.	
  	
  


• In	
  the	
  spring	
  semester,	
  TTU	
  hosted	
  an	
  
international	
  Baja	
  competition.	
  There	
  was	
  a	
  great	
  
need	
  for	
  volunteers	
  for	
  this	
  event	
  and	
  many	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  
Sigma	
  members	
  took	
  the	
  initiative	
  to	
  help.	
  The	
  
volunteer	
  aspects	
  included	
  in	
  this	
  event	
  were	
  
assisting	
  with	
  registration,	
  coordinating	
  recovery	
  
teams,	
  and	
  maintaining	
  track	
  safety.	
  	
  


• Members	
  and	
  initiates	
  took	
  it	
  upon	
  themselves	
  to	
  
volunteer	
  in	
  various	
  community	
  efforts	
  on	
  their	
  
own.	
  	
  Some	
  of	
  these	
  activities	
  included:	
  
volunteering	
  with	
  the	
  Boy	
  Scouts	
  of	
  America,	
  


painting	
  a	
  church,	
  assisting	
  with	
  a	
  half	
  marathon,	
  
and	
  donating	
  to	
  Feeding	
  the	
  Multitudes.	
  	
  It	
  is	
  
exceptional	
  for	
  members	
  to	
  volunteer	
  with	
  such	
  events	
  and	
  demonstrates	
  exemplary	
  value	
  in	
  service.	
  


Professional	
  Speakers	
  


	
   The	
  Tennessee	
  Sigma	
  Nu	
  chapter	
  hosted	
  four	
  professional	
  events	
  in	
  the	
  2012-­‐2013	
  school	
  year.	
  	
  These	
  
were	
  a	
  graduate’s	
  study	
  presentation,	
  Engineering	
  Futures,	
  a	
  guest	
  speaker	
  from	
  NASA,	
  and	
  a	
  guest	
  speaker	
  
from	
  Tutco.	
  


• Jeff	
  McGehee,	
  a	
  graduate	
  student	
  at	
  Tennessee	
  Tech,	
  presented	
  his	
  studies	
  and	
  findings	
  to	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  
Sigma	
  members	
  here	
  on	
  campus.	
  	
  The	
  information	
  presented	
  was	
  thought	
  provoking	
  and	
  possibly	
  
encouraged	
  the	
  students	
  to	
  continue	
  their	
  education.	
  


• Engineering	
  Futures	
  was	
  another	
  event	
  in	
  congruence	
  with	
  Tau	
  Beta	
  Pi.	
  	
  The	
  event	
  was	
  a	
  given	
  by	
  a	
  
professional	
  training	
  organization	
  who	
  visits	
  campuses	
  to	
  train	
  students	
  to	
  better	
  prepare	
  them	
  for	
  the	
  
professional	
  world.	
  	
  This	
  semester,	
  the	
  training	
  consisted	
  of	
  “Advanced	
  People	
  Skills”	
  which	
  gave	
  
instruction	
  on	
  how	
  to	
  interact	
  with	
  others	
  on	
  campus	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  in	
  a	
  professional	
  business	
  
environment.	
  


Social	
  Event	
  :	
  After	
  Key	
  Repair	
  







• The	
  chapter	
  also	
  hosted	
  
Mallory	
  Johnston,	
  a	
  speaker	
  
from	
  NASA.	
  	
  In	
  order	
  to	
  make	
  
the	
  presentation	
  available	
  to	
  
as	
  many	
  people	
  as	
  possible,	
  Pi	
  
Tau	
  Sigma	
  took	
  the	
  lead	
  in	
  
involving	
  multiple	
  campus	
  
offices	
  and	
  department	
  heads	
  
to	
  be	
  certain	
  all	
  engineering	
  
students	
  could	
  attend	
  the	
  
event.	
  	
  The	
  guest	
  spoke	
  about	
  
their	
  experiences	
  at	
  NASA	
  
ranging	
  from	
  internship	
  to	
  full-­‐
time	
  engineer,	
  what	
  missions	
  
she	
  had	
  been	
  part	
  of,	
  and	
  the	
  
importance	
  of	
  striving	
  for	
  your	
  
absolute	
  best	
  effort	
  in	
  all	
  you	
  do.	
  	
  


• The	
  last	
  guest	
  speaker	
  to	
  
present	
  to	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  
members	
  was	
  Brandon	
  Pruett	
  of	
  Tutco	
  Inc.	
  	
  He	
  spoke	
  about	
  all	
  of	
  the	
  various	
  operations	
  for	
  Tutco	
  and	
  
the	
  various	
  engineering	
  fields	
  used	
  to	
  analyze	
  the	
  products.	
  	
  This	
  included	
  giving	
  examples	
  of	
  how	
  heat	
  
transfer	
  and	
  noise	
  control	
  were	
  applied	
  to	
  the	
  design	
  of	
  the	
  various	
  parts	
  manufactured	
  by	
  Tutco.	
  	
  
After	
  the	
  event,	
  Mr.	
  Pruett	
  agreed	
  to	
  give	
  a	
  special	
  presentation	
  to	
  the	
  noise	
  control	
  course	
  offered	
  
here	
  at	
  TTU.	
  


Conclusion	
  


	
   The	
  Tennessee	
  Sigma	
  Nu	
  Chapter	
  of	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  has	
  strived	
  to	
  maintain	
  exceptional	
  activity	
  at	
  TTU	
  
and	
  in	
  the	
  community	
  and	
  uphold	
  the	
  values	
  which	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  represents.	
  	
  This	
  has	
  been	
  assured	
  by	
  the	
  
efforts	
  of	
  not	
  only	
  the	
  officers	
  and	
  faculty	
  advisor	
  here	
  on	
  campus,	
  but	
  by	
  the	
  members	
  and	
  their	
  willingness	
  
to	
  assist	
  when	
  possible.	
  	
  Hopefully	
  this	
  trend	
  of	
  activity	
  can	
  continue	
  in	
  years	
  to	
  come.	
  


	
  


Flyer	
  for	
  Mallory	
  Johnston’s	
  Guest	
  Speaking	
  Event	
  








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
 


 2015-2016 


 


 Tennessee Sigma Nu 


 


A. Initiations 


Chapter advisor, Dr. Chris Wilson, obtains a list of the qualifying students from academic 


records. The top 35% of the senior class and 25% of the junior class are considered, once a 


student has taken or is taking Thermodynamics I. After receiving the list, the officers have a 


meeting in which the academic integrity of each candidate is discussed. If candidates are 


found to be qualified, they are invited to join Pi Tau Sigma. Each initiate is required to 


complete twelve hours of service events and attend two social events. In addition, each 


initiate must attain signatures from ME faculty, current Pi Tau Sigma members, and other 


initiates as well as polish their keys before initiation. During the initiation ceremony, 


candidates are led into a candlelit room and the officers proceed with the ritual dialogue 


found on the national website. After, the candidates are invited to partake in refreshments. 


The initiates with the best polished key and most signatures acquired receives half of their 


dues back. 


Fall 2015 Initiation – November 19, 14 members 


Spring 2016 Initiation – April 29, 14 members 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


Service Projects  
1. Northside Community Center – Members and initiates spent time tutoring 


underprivileged students at a local center 


2. Operation Christmas 


Child – Members and 


initiates turned in boxes 


filled with small toys 


and hygienic products 


for local underprivileged 


children 


3. Tutoring – Members and 


initiates tutored fellow 


students in the ME 


tutoring lounge 


4. University Trash Pick 


Up- Members and 


initiates gathered trash 


from around campus  


5. Baja SAE – Members 


and Initiates volunteered 


at the Baja SAE event hosted at TTU 


        Fundraisers 







1. Zaxby’s Night – Initiates helped clean up and invited guests to the local Zaxby’s 


restaurant for a fundraiser for our chapter 


2. Hot Chocolate Sale – Members sold hot chocolate on chilly mornings in the winter to 


raise money for the club 


Events 


1. Graduate School Panel – Pi Tau Sigma and ASME joined efforts in creating a panel 


of ME graduate students to answer any questions current ME students may have 


about graduate school. The session 


was moderated by the Pi Tau Sigma 


advisor and ASME advisor. 


2. Grad School Talk – Current ME 


Professors were invited to speak to the 


club about applying to graduate 


school and where to take your career. 


Convention 


Three students from Tennessee Sigma Nu 


participated in the annual PTS convention 


this year. They came back with ideas on 


how to better fundraise, increase activity 


on campus, and better organize the 


chapter as a whole. 


        Meetings 
Chapter meetings often included 


discussing potential upcoming events and 


national activity of Pi Tau Sigma, 


including voting on amendments. 








PI TAU SIGMA CHAPTER REPORT 


2016 – 2017 


Tennessee Sigma Nu 


A. Initiations  


This academic year, the Tennessee Sigma Nu Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma welcomed eight new 


members on December 1, 2016 along with four new members on April 27, 2017. The candidates 


for initiation were selected through a series of academic measurements. Dr. Chris Wilson 


received a list of all juniors and seniors by credit hours in the Tennessee Tech University 


Mechanical Engineering Department. The list is first narrowed to the top 25% of the first 


semester juniors (61-75 hours), 33% of the second semester juniors (76-90 hours), and 35% of 


the first semester seniors (91-105 hours). After this step, the initiate list is narrowed to only 


include those students who have a 3.4 GPA or higher. Next Dr. Wilson checks each remaining 


candidates’ academic history to determine if they are either currently taking, or have taken 


Thermodynamics I. Finally, the list of candidates is given to the officers. The list is sent to all 


members of the chapter to allow members to review the list in case of objections to any 


candidate. No objections were filed in either semester of this year. After the initiates are 


approved letters are given to the candidates inviting them to the initiate orientation. At 


orientation the initiates are given a packet of information containing the requirements for 


initiation. In order to get initiated into Pi Tau Sigma the initiates are required to do 12 hours of 


service directed by our service chair, attend one social event directed by our social chair, polish 


the key, and acquire signatures. The initiates must obtain signatures from all initiates and 


officers, 50% of the active members, and 50% of the ME Faculty. On the night of initiation, the 


candidates arrive with their polished key and signature list. They are arranged into alphabetical 


order before entering the initiation room. We follow the national rituals throughout initiation. 


After initiation we have the last meeting of the semester in which new officers are elected.  


B. Chapter Activities 


This year, we added a new requirement for active members to encourage them to stay active in 


the society. To remain active in our chapter current members must participate in the service 


project decided upon by the officers. In the fall we had all the members group into teams of three 


to adopt a child for the Project Christmas Child. This is where each team selected an age range 


and gender of child, and then they built a box of small gifts for that child. Overall we donated 


over 50 boxes for provide Christmas presents to children in need. In the spring we decided to 


donate to the TTU Food Pantry to help students and community members in need. We required 


all members to donate at least one bag of food to the food pantry. This spring we sent six officers 


to the convention at Drexel.  
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Outreach 


Pi Tau Sigma, Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter 


started the school year by hosting a donut 


giveaway in the Mechanical Engineering 


building to promote the honor society and make 


people aware of Pi Tau Sigma’s involvement on 


campus. This event was funded by the school’s 


S.O.L.O. fund, a fund for student events that 


are held on Tennessee Tech’s campus, free for 


all students, and open to all students. The 


officers had a table at a meet and greet for 


freshman students and all engineering 


organizations. Here, the Tennessee Sigma Nu 


officers talked to young engineering students 


about the requirements of the organization, the 


benefits of joining, and the tutoring services 


offered by the organization. Officers also 


attended meetings with the ME External 


Advisory Board to give insight into the needs of 


the mechanical engineering students at 


Tennessee Tech. The chapter president also 


represented Pi Tau Sigma in a meeting with the 


department chair.  


 


Initiations 


The Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter initiated 7 new members in the Fall 2017 semester and 11 


new members in the Spring 2018 semester. All new members were required to shine a key, 


participate in two service events as well as the group service event (Project Christmas Child in 


the fall and Tennessee Tech Food Pantry in the spring, attend all meetings and attend at least 


one social event.  


 


Social Events 


The chapter held several social events throughout the year. Some events included a halloween 


party, two mixers with Tau Beta Pi, Zaxby’s “Tech Night” social, and attending trivia night at San 


Antonio Taco Co. 


 


Service Events 


Some of the service events the chapter participated in this year include: state park cleanup, 


campus cleanups, downtown cookeville cleanup, and shining the Pi Tau Sigma key. In addition 


to these, members also participated in the group service events. During the Fall, students in 


teams of two or three donated a box of toys to children in need for Project Christmas Child. In 


the Spring, members donated food to the TTU Food Pantry. 







 


Convention 


Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter sent five 


officers to University of Miami in February 


for the 2018 Miami Convention. Here the 


officers participated in design competitions, 


a career fair, tours of the campus, and took 


advantage of networking with students from 


other chapters.  








Annual Report 
2018-2019  


Tennessee Sigma Nu 
 


A. Initiations 


This year, the Tennessee Sigma Nu welcomed three new members on November 29th, 2018 
along with six new members on April 25th, 2019. The candidates for initiation were selected on 
the basis of outstanding academic achievement and upstanding character. The process began 
when our chapter advisor, Dr. Chris Wilson, obtained a list of the qualifying students from 
academic records. The top 35% of the senior class and top 25% of the junior class which have 
completed Thermodynamics I were considered. This list of names was reviewed first by the 
officers then by the current member body to ensure only candidates which have displayed 
upright character were invited. After review, letters were delivered to the candidates inviting 
them to the orientation meeting, where initiation requirements were explained in detail. This 
year’s initiates were required to meet and acquire signatures from 50% of current members, 50% 
of ME faculty, all fellow initiates, and all officers. They were also required to participate in two 
service events, 2 social events, and the chapter group service event, as well as attend 80% of 
meetings and polish their keys prior to initiation. The initiation ceremonies were conducted 
according to the traditions of Pi Tau Sigma. After initiation, we held the final meeting of the 
semester in which new members were congratulated and next year’s officers were elected.  


 


B. Chapter Activities 


During the fall semester, our chapter built relationships at         
regular meetings and various social events including a        
game night, dinner out, a Halloween party, and a movie          
night. We served the local community through events,        
such as a park cleanup, engineering quad cleanup        
(teaming up with Tau Beta Pi), tutoring, and volunteering         
at Fab Friday, which is a recurring event at Tennessee          
Tech where grade school children are introduced to        
STEM concepts and technology. We served the global        
community through our chapter group service event       
which was assembling 28 Operation Christmas Child       
boxes to be given to children in less fortunate parts of the world. 


 
  







The spring semester involved similar     
social events including a game night,      
ultimate frisbee, a movie night, and dinner       
out. We served through events like campus       
clean up, volunteering at Fab Friday and       
Safari Saturday (STEM workshops for     
children), and tutoring. The group service      
event was volunteering to help staff the       
Baja SAE event which was hosted this       
year by Tennessee Tech. Members of PTS       
were able to help staff the multi-day, 120        
team event by spotting, lap counting, and       
various other necessary jobs. 


 
 
 
Six officers attended the 2019 national      


convention held at Colorado State University      
in Fort Collins, CO. These officers thoroughly       
enjoyed the chance to network with fellow       
members of PTS from around the country and        
see Colorado’s beautiful sights.  








Annual Report 
2019-2020 


Tennessee Sigma Nu 
 


A. Initiations 


This past fall, the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter welcomed eight new members on December 3rd, 
2019. The candidates for initiation were selected on the basis of outstanding academic 
achievement and upstanding character. The process began when our chapter advisor, Dr. Chris 
Wilson, obtained a list of the qualifying students from academic records. The top 35% of the 
senior class and top 25% of the junior class which have completed Thermodynamics I were 
considered. This list of names was reviewed first by the officers then by the current member 
body to ensure only candidates which have displayed upright character were invited. After 
review, letters were delivered to the candidates inviting them to the orientation meeting, where 
initiation requirements were explained in detail. This year’s initiates were required to meet and 
acquire signatures from 50% of current members, 50% of ME faculty, all fellow initiates, and all 
officers. They were also required to participate in 2 service events, 2 social events, and the 
chapter group service event, as well as attend 80% of meetings and polish their keys prior to 
initiation. The initiation ceremonies were conducted according to the traditions of Pi Tau Sigma. 
After initiation, we provided donuts and refreshments while we held the final meeting of the 
semester in which new members were congratulated and a new Alumni Relations officer was 
elected. The initiation ceremony for Spring 2020 has been postponed until the beginning of the 
Fall 2020 semester.  


           


 


B. Chapter Activities 


During the Fall semester, our chapter built relationships with members and candidates at regular              
meetings and various social events including: a board game night, Halloween party (joint with              
Tau Beta Pi), dinner out, and a night at the Fitness Center where we played ping pong and indoor                   
soccer. We served the campus and community through service events such as a campus cleanup,               







tutoring in MATLAB and Engineering Graphics, and volunteering at Fab Friday and Safari             
Saturday, which are recurring events at Tennessee Tech where grade school children are             
introduced to STEM concepts and technology through fun activities. We served the global             
community through our chapter group service event which was assembling 15 Operation            
Christmas Child boxes to be given to children in less fortunate parts of the world. 
 
The Spring semester was very much different in terms of activities due to the effects of                
COVID-19. Most of the events that were scheduled with the new candidates for the spring               
semester were cancelled due to COVID-19. On March 3rd, 2020, Cookeville and the surrounding              
Middle Tennessee area was hit hard by a devastating tornado that took many lives and destroyed                
hundreds of homes. The need for volunteers was overwhelming in our area. Many members of               
the Tennessee Sigma Nu chapter ​volunteered in various ways during the time of need by               
whatever means necessary, such as: search and rescue, debris cleanup, and comforting families             
through their losses. Candidates for the spring semester were asked to perform individual service              
activities over the summer before their initiation in order to make up for the required group                
service events that were cancelled.  
 
Six of our officers attended the 2020 national        
convention held at Rochester Institute of      
Technology in Rochester, NY. These ​officers      
thoroughly enjoyed the chance to network with       
fellow members of PTS from around the       
country and enjoyed socializing through games      
and bowling. 
 


 





